A meeting of Goring Heath Parish Council was held in the Parish Hall on Thursday 11h February 2016 at 8pm.

Present:  Chairman Peter Dragonetti, Councillors Liz Collas, Nick Elsome, Kate Giles, Nick Henry,   David Wilson and Martin Wise, also present Caroline Hadley, parish clerk and two members of the public.
1. Apologies for Absence Marjo McGee, Kevin Bulmer and Rob Simister
2. Minutes of the last meeting, 14th January 2015 were signed as correct.
3. Matters Arising. Peter had written in connection with the new gates at the Old Barracks. Peter had spoken to enforcement re the development including poly tunnels by Green Broom. He was also in discussion with the Elevendon Estate regarding the footpath. 
4. Parish Hall. The Quiz night had made a profit of £500. The Garden Show was coming up on 9th  April, Caroline would write an article on egg showing. 
5. Newsletter/Website. Articles were due this meeting and James had produced the Facebook page .  

6.  Recreation Ground. All well.
7. District Councillors Report. Rob was away but would deal with any matters of concern if the parish council let him know.
8. County Councillors Report. Kevin’s report had been circulated via email.  Peter had written voicing the parish councils concern about the scale of cuts. 
9. Planning and Unauthorised Developments. 
P16/S0091/FUL Land adjacent to Woodlands Hocketts Close Whitchurch Hill Reading RG8 7PZ 3 bed chalet bungalow. No Strong Views
P16/S0170/FUL Cedar Lodge Goring Road Goring Heath Reading RG8 7SH Erection of two detached two-storey dwellings with access, parking and amenity space. Should be refused

.
	.  


10.  Finance  There was £13,466.89 in the bank on 1 February.
The following payments were authorised

Clerks salary January

£296.00

HMRC 



£74.00

Tree Survey

  
£360.00





£720.00

11. War Memorial There has been no meeting yet so there is nothing further to report.

12.  Fencing for Garton End play area. Nick Elsome is making progress with this and has applied for a grant. 
13. Defibrillator  Nick Elsome is also working on this project for the parish council. 
14. Linking the Footpath to Goring. Peter has made some progress. 
15. Crays Pond/ Tinepits.  There are service pipes in the way of the planned work Rod d’Ayala is going to produce a new plan so that the parish council will still be able to use the grant that has been afrom Toe2 for work on Crays Pond A tree report for both the trees at Tinepits and those at Crays Pond has been produced by John Morris the Chiltern Society Officer. Martin would contact Heritage Trees to get a quote for the cost of the work. The meeting agreed that the work at Tinepits should go ahead as it is fairly urgent. 
16. Working Parties. The litter blitz would be combined with the WI’s Clean for the Queen on 5 March chosen at the next meeting.
17. Village Fete 28 May a climbing wall would be needed as the usual one was unavailable
18. Queen’s 90th birthday Celebrations 11/12 June 2016. Jon Hatt offered to have a Beacon as had happened at the Jubilee on Saturday 11th June and people could bring their own refreshments.
19. AOB the White Lion has been advertises for lease at £35,000 a year. 
20. Date of the next meeting will be Thursday 10th March 2015 at 8pm 
The meeting finished at 9.35 pm
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